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Happy Valentine’s Day TEAM C! 

It’s a new year and we are back on the road again. January brought us to Flo-

ra, West Point & Monrovia for club visits, Brownsburg for our 3rd Cabinet 

meeting and Indy for the Mid-Winter Conference. We are looking forwards 

to our upcoming visits in to: Young America Lions (2/7), Battleground Lions 

(2/15), Jamestown Lions (2/20) and we wrap up the month with our District 

C Convention 2/25! 

We have been enjoying our Club visits and are blessed by the warm hospital-

ity we have encountered. It is exciting to hear what service projects the clubs 

are involved in; big or small – from West Point serving coffee every morning 

to anyone who comes by to the involvement Monrovia has with the local 

school – hosting Holiday tree decorating contests for the 5th graders as well 

as the scholarships they give out every year to High School Seniors.  

We have passed the ½ way point in our Lions year and are headed toward 

the finish line. I hope we can finish strong with increasing our membership. 

Echoing DG Eric Scheuman’s challenge to District D: if each of us invite 1 

friend to a Lions activity or Club meeting – think how our organization could 

grow!  

I am exited with what we have planned for our District C Convention in Lafa-

yette Saturday 2/25. There will be plenty of opportunities to meet other Li-

ons in our District and hear our Keynote speaker International Director 

Debra Weaverling and her husband Ron how will also be making a presenta-

tion on Overcoming Group Think is Lionsim. 

I encourage everyone to attend and participate in our Convention Service 

Project by bringing gently used blankets; gently used men & women’s cloth-

ing; or new socks and underwear. These will be distributed to those in need 

in our area.  

(continued on page 2) 
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Don’t forget to bring your Silent Auction items for our fundraiser benefit-

ing Leader Dog and LCIF. Please Contact Lion Gail Robins if you have any 

items to donate. 

Registration form and information is enclosed in this Newsletter. 

I want to take this opportunity to THANK everyone who is working be-

hind the scenes to make our District C convention a success! 

I would like to remind everyone our Indiana State Convention is May 12-

14 in Bloomington. Our Keynote Speaker is International President Brian 

Sheehan.  He is an engaging speaker – and a bundle of energy – think the 

Energizer Bunny in a Penguin hat! He has a way of inspiring Lions to 

think outside the box. We are privileged to have him at our State Conven-

tion. 

As IP Brain always says….. “Together We Can.. Together We Will” 

Yours in Lionism 

DG Bob Hrdy 

 District Governor Bob Hrdy lead his Lions though his 3rd District      Cabi-

net meeting.  One more  to go!   

(Photo credit: Robert Ford)  
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CALL FOR CONVENTION 
This is the Official Call for our District 25C Convention as re-
quired by our Constitution and ByLaws, as noted below: 
 

Constitution – Article VII: District Convention – Section 1 
ByLaws – Article VI: District Convention – Sections 1 & 2 

Our 2023 District 25C Convention will be convened on February 
25th at 9 a.m. in Lafayette, Indiana at the Arts Federation located 
at 638 North Street, Lafayette, IN 47901. 

All District Lions are invited to attend the convention. Attached is 

a reservation form. 

Further details will be provided in our February District Newslet-

ter.   If you have any questions in the meantime, give me a call at 

765/426-9027. 

Looking forward to seeing you 

District Governor Bob Hrdy  
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Zionsville Lions 
Teach them while their young.   

Zionsville Lion Jason Doland and his wife 
Misty are teaching their son so much about 
helping others and the responsibilities of 
keeping Lions Park clean, so  others may 
enjoy playing at the Park too.   

Children are always welcome to attend   
Lions meetings with their parents   

Misty, Zionsville Lion Jason Doland 

and  their son Bennett presenting SOCK 

IT TO ME items to Gail Robbins to share 

with a child to keep them warm this  

winter.   

(Photo credit: Tom Robbins ) 

Lions International Float at the Rose Bowl Parade  
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Prairie Creek Lions 

Lafayette Lions 

We recently gave Hoosier Prairie 

School a check for a $1000.00 for their 

book fair. It allows students to pick a 

book out.   

Pictured is President Kim Payton of the 

Prairie Creek Lions Club presenting the 

check to the schools Principal.   

(Photo credit: Kimberly Waggoner) 

Members of the Lafayette Li-

ons Club along with 5 guests 

met for the club's 1st mtg of 

the month on January 4. 

Speaker, Omar Reyes, pre-

sented a program on Lafa-

yette's Project Purple, an or-

ganization to assist people in 

recovery.   

 

(Photo provided by PDG Pat 

Short)  
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Zionsville Lions 

Exciting changes to the Zionsville Lions 

Park  

A great group of Lions were busy moving 

mulch into the new playground before the 

rain started.  They moved 60 yards ... yes 

60 yards into the East playground and 

around our new structure.  We will need to 

add another 50-60 yards to comply with 

safety surface standards.  

Such a beautiful improvement to Zionsville 

Lions Park.  

Many thanks to Ralph Stacy, Gordon 

White, Mike Heffner, Dennis Tackett Bob 

Robison, Larry Randall, Caroline Robbins, 

Tom Price & PDG Tom Robbins.  

(Photo credit: Gene Thompson ) 

Keeping the old                              

dinosaur (equipment that is) ... in      

Zionsville Lions Park.      

Gene Thompson, standing  on    

Dinosaur, Tom Price , under the 

famous dinosaur, Ralph Stacy and 

Mike Heffner in the background.   
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Its February which means Happy Valentine Day!!!  Share your love with fellow Lions, your love 

one or a friend.  Give them a Hug to keep them warm inside.  If you attend the MD Mid-Winter 

event you could feel all the love and warmth of fellow Lions.  We out did ourselves with Hygiene 

Kits, First Aid Kits and we had donated over 3,000 of Hats, gloves, scarfs and socks. Woohoo it 

melts away the snow out there. Great job Lions!!! Continue that warmth into our State Lions 

Conference on May 12th to 14th, 2023 in Bloomington, IN.  

Don’t forget to ask DG Bob Hrdy for his visit to your club. You get a bonus with Lion Vicky and 

Lion Finn. As he is wrapping up his term soon, I will begin mine. If I haven’t call you about serv-

ing then call me or text at 812-201-0906 or email me at pafoxx31@gmail.com.  I only have a few 

more spots in my directory so speak up or step up to share your Lions with others.  

 

Serving With A Smile, 

Patti Foxx 

1VDG  

A Message from 1st Vice District Governor Patti Foxx 

 

(photo provided by 1VDG 

Patti Foxx) 

mailto:pafoxx31@gmail.com
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A Message from 2nd Vice District Governor John Waymire 

As I mentioned in my column last month, the new year means new resolutions. One of those res-

olutions should be to reach 100% in MMR Reporting. This can be done with just a few clicks. Go 

to the LCI website, click on Member login, click on My LCI, then click on My Tasks, Enter Mem-

bership for Jan 2023. Report No Changes or make the change, hit Report, and you are done. 

A second resolution should be to reach 100% in SAR Reporting. This can be done by going to 

the LCI website, click on Member login, click on MyLion, hit Report Past Activity, hit the red Re-

port label, go done the page and fill in the shaded areas, hit Report and you are done.  

Both club presidents and club secretaries can report both MMR and SAR to LCI. And please 

know that holding a club meeting is a SAR for that month. Planning for an event or fundraiser is a 

SAR. 

While reporting our club metrics has been difficult, the good news is that by this summer LCI will 

combine their many databases into ONE more friendly, user friendly website. 

The purpose in reporting MMR and SAR is to support DG Bob’s goals for our district. It lets LCI 

know that Lions in 25 C are making a difference and serving a need. It can also build support 

from area companies that Lions can partner with to serve our communities even better. 

If time or computer knowledge is an issue, DG Bob has appointed Lion Gretchen Xinopoulos as 

our District Administrator. She can help you enter your club’s MMR or SAR. You can reach at 

317.440.6711 or boonvillewoman@gmail.com. 

We should celebrate what we have accomplished and publish our success in local media and on 

social media. Let the community know that: Where there is a Need – There is a Lion. 

Together We Can – Together We Will 

Vision Through Darkness 

John Waymire 

Please send  pictures & articles for the 
Hoosier Lion to: 

Gail Robbins 

gail45robbins@gmail.com 

mailto:boonvillewoman@gmail.com
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A Message from Cabinet Treasurer Karen McKellar 
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A Message from GST Lion Cindy Russell 

 

Perfection of the Cracked Bucket 

Every morning, an elderly woman traveled down to the river to get water for 
drinking, cooking, and cleaning. She carried two buckets, filled them, and headed 

back to her isolated cottage. One of the buckets was brand new and still held    
water. The other bucket was ancient, damaged, and leaked as the elderly lady 

walked. When she got home, nearly one-third of the water had poured through 
the cracks. 

The cracked bucket told the elderly woman one day, “I’ve been leaking water  
every morning for several years. I’m really sorry for being cracked and complicat-

ing your life. If you need to replace me with a better bucket, I understand.” 

The elderly woman smiled and asked the bucket, “Do you honestly think I haven’t 
known about your cracks this whole time?. Look at all of the lovely flowers that 
bloom along the path from my cottage to the river. I planted their seeds, but it’s 

up to you to water them every morning.” 

Story of Souls (digital media) 

 

Are you comparing your club to another club? Don’t do that. Every club has its 
own unique qualities and demographics. There is no “perfect club” nor “better” 
club than yours. You are serving the needs of your community and members, so 
you are the best club for your area. Be proud of the work you are accomplishing. 
Let LCI know the number of hours your members are putting into your commu-
nity. Water the seeds that have been put in your path. 

Together We Can 

Lion Cindy Russell 

District C Global Service Team 
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District C Special Olympics 

Lafayette Lion Charlie Short joined Lions from around the State in attending the Special 
Olympic Winter Games. The Games were held January 10th at Lawrenceburg's Perfect 
North Slopes ski area, with over 160 athletes attending. This annual event continues to 
grow, welcoming Ohio athletes and families for the first time. 

Lions from Osgood, Milan, and Indianapolis all helped, escorting athletes, providing gen-
eral support, and participating in the Opening Ceremonies. PDG Charlie and PCC Steve 
Winegardner of Indianapolis were the announcers for the award ceremonies! Special thanks 
to Lions Bill and Toni McDonald of Osgood LC for spearheading the Lions partnership 
with Special Olympics and the Indiana Knights of Columbus. 

With a matching gift from an anonymous donor, the Lafayette Lions Charitable Trust was 

able to provide $3,780 to ensure that the Games would go on as planned. This gift raised 

nearly 40% of Indiana Lions' commitment to be the title sponsor of the event. Thank you to 

all who contributed to make this event possible: It is a great celebration of the human spirit! 

Can’t wait for next year. 
Lion Cindy Russell 
District C Special Olympics Chair                                                                                                            

 PCC Steve Winegardner & PDG Charlie Short                  
Presenting Awards  

(photos shared by Lion Cindy Russell) 
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Zionsville Lions 

Zionsville Lions Club and the Fall Festival 

Chair , Tim Rinehart, would like to an-

nounce that Emilee Hunt is our new Miss 

Fall Festival 2023!  

Emilee is a graduate of Indiana State Uni-

versity and is currently working in the 

communication department for Andretti 

Motorsports.  

Her platform is Lupus awareness.  

Congratulations Emilee.  

(Photo credit: Unknown) 

A group of the Zionsville 

Food Pantry volunteers 

joined the Zionsville Lions 

President Dennis Tackett 

presenting a donation from 

the Lions Club members of 

$3,500 to Zionsville Food 

Pantry Coordinator Cathy 

Coscia.   

(Photo credit: unknown) 
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Zionsville Alpha Leos 

The Zionsville Alpha Leos have kept busy 
this year, inducting over 10 new members 
and participating in monthly meetings and 
service opportunities.  Since August the 
Leos have volunteered at Fall Festival, 
Pumpkins and Hayrides, and collected 
clothing items for the Sock It To Me drive.  
Monthly meetings have included picking 
up trash in Lions Park, writing letters to 4th 
graders, and making donation boxes.  This 
year’s club features some amazing seniors 
who have been hard at work to rebuild he 
club after COVID.  Active senior Leos are 
Janelle Macler, Anna Devine, Harrison 
Greaves, Sebastian Lisiak, Niyan Patel, and 
Meghan Densmore. In addition, there are 
the senior board members: Sahar Atmar, 
Evalyn Weber, Katherine Readinger, 
Madelynn Broge, Kirtee Ayitha 
(Treasurer), Lily Nault (Secretary), Anjali 
Gupta (Vice President), and Mia Wilhite 
(President).   

As the Leos continue throughout this year, they plan to work with Watch Us Farm to help with 
maintenance and support the Lion’s events such as the Eggnormous Egg Hunt, selling raffle 
tickets for the 4th of July and volunteering at that event. A special thanks to our Lion advisors 
Tom Robbins and Sam Robbins, they have always been there to support our club- we couldn’t 
do it without them! 

(Photos credit: Unknown) 
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February  2023 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 2 3 4 
 

5 
 

6 
 
 

7 
DG Hrdy 
Young  
America visit 

8 
 

9 
 

10 
 

11   
 

12 
 

13 14 15 
DG Hrdy 
Battle 
Ground visit 

16 
 

17 
 

18 
 

19 
 

20 
DG Hrdy 
Jamestown 
visit 

21 22 
Newsletter 
info. due 

23 
 

24 
 

25 
District C 
Convention 
Lafayette 

26 
 

27 28     

DG Bob Hrdy is scheduling to attend club meeting 

now.  If you have a particular date in mind, reach out 

ASAP to schedule. 

dg.25c@inlions.org 
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March  2023 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 2 3 4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

19 20 21 22 
Newsletter 
info. due 

23 24 25 

26 27 28 29 30 31  

DG Bob Hrdy is scheduling to attend club meeting 

now.  If you have a particular date in mind, reach out 

ASAP to schedule. 

dg.25c@inlions.org 
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TOGETHER WE WILL  

(IN BLOOMINGTON IN MAY, 11-14, 2023)  

PDG Gary Ochs and I want to give EVERY Lion a personal invitation to attend the 102nd 2023 
Indiana Lions State Convention in Bloomington, Indiana on May 11-14 -2023. All     
Lions will have a great opportunity to meet other Lions, hear great speakers, attend wonderful 
seminars and learn what wonderful things that the Lions are doing across the State of Indiana. 
But for one especial reason to come to the convention, you will have the opportunity to meet one 
particular Lion, OUR INTERNATIONAL PRESIDENT BRIAN SHEEHAN. President    
Brian and his wife will be the special guests of Indiana Lions and will be traveling to Indiana just 
TO MEET YOU, HEAR FROM YOU, AND TO GET YOUR INPUT FOR THE BETTER-
MENT OF LIONS. The convention will start on Friday, May 12, 2023. You can come into 
Bloomington and stay at either the Courtyard at the Monroe County Convention Center or at the 
Hyatt Place on Kirkwood. Both of those hotels have blocks of rooms reserved for the Lions at 
rates that you will not want to pass up. See the registration form for the specific details to       
register with the block reserved from the Lions. On Friday morning, there will be a presentation 
in the Monroe County Convention Center on the limestone industry of Lawerence and Monroe 
Counties. This industry has in the past provided the limestone for major monuments and     
buildings in Washington DC as well as in numerous states and countries. We will have a special 
speaker from Bloomington to make this presentation to the Lions. This will be given on Friday 
morning at 9:00 am, so you will want to plan to attend this event. Friday night the Ellettsville 
Lions will be sponsoring a bar-b-q dinner with the High Sierra band performing at the Monroe 
County Fairgrounds. This will take place prior to the first general business session of the        
convention at the convention center. The dinner will be sure to be a good time to catch up with 
old friends and make new friends over great food and music. The first business session will be 
the official beginning of the convention. Saturday is filled with the district caucuses, vendors,  
exhibits, the second general business session, seminars, and the ALL STATE BANQUET. See the 
full schedule of events for the convention at www.indianalionsconvention.org. One seminar will 
be led by But make sure to plan to attend the All State Banquet. Not only will be have the        
keynote address from IP Brian, but will lead a seminar at 1:30 in the afternoon and his wife, Lion 
Lori, will lead a seminar at 2:30 pm. But at the All State Banquet, you will want to enjoy the 
presentation from the INDIANA SINGING HOOSIERS that will perform during our dinner 
meal. This will be a great performance given just for the Indiana Lions. Sunday will be a special 
day of remembrance for those Lions whom we have lost in the past year. PDG Newell Cliffton 
and his wife Lions Judy, will lead the memorial service and help us remember those we cherish 
for their past service. The brunch will fill you up and we will conclude the convention with the 
third business session. At the end of the third business session all the ladies will receive a gift for 
attending the convention on Mother’s Day. All in all, the convention will be a busy and exciting 
time for the Lions of Indiana. Make plans now to attend in Bloomington and have a great         
experience being a Lion. We both look forward to seeing you in May.  

See you then, PDG Mark Clark, & PDG Gary Ochs  

file:///C:/Users/leetd/OneDrive/Desktop/2023 Registration Form.docx
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DISTRICT 25-C NEWSLETTER 
EDITOR 
Terri Delp 
leetd@hotmail.com 

Hello District 25-c and friends.  Thank you for putting your faith 

and confidence in me to send out a timely and informative news-

letter.   

Thank you so much for submitting your clubs news articles and 

photos.  They are greatly appreciated and I will do my best to 

include each and every one.  Keep them coming!!  I kindly ask 

that you have a brief description of  what the photo depicts and 

perhaps the names of anyone in the photo.  I also like to give 

credit to those behind the lens—the photographer! 

Also, if there is anything you would like to see added or removed 

from the newsletter, please share that as well.   

 

FINN’S  TALE  


